
Notice of Study Completion 
Clarke Road Improvements Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 
Veterans Memorial Parkway Extension to Fanshawe Park Road East, City of 
London 

The City of London retained Stantec to complete a Municipal Class Environmental 

Assessment (EA) study to plan for improvements on Clarke Road to address future 

traffic volumes associated with background development and improvements to the 

Veterans Memorial Parkway (VMP). The preferred plan includes a symmetrical 

widening of Clarke Road from two to four lanes (with consideration given to the ultimate 

build-out of six lanes). The preliminary design of the Clarke Road corridor includes four 

3.75 m lanes with a 1.0 m flush median and 3.0 m paved shoulder, as well as a 

separated 3.0 m multi-use pathway along the west side of the road corridor. The 

preferred preliminary design also includes a new multi-span bridge to replace the 

existing J.W. Carson bridge over the Thames River. 

The study was completed following the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 

(EA) (as amended in 2015), under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act, as a 

Schedule ‘C’ project.  A summary of the study process and recommendations are 

documented within an Environmental Study Report, a copy of which is available for 

public review for 45 calendar days from Monday, July 29, 2019 to Wednesday, 

September 11, 2019 online and at the following locations: 

http://www.london.ca/residents/Environment/EAs/Pages/Clarke-Road-
Improvements.aspx 
 
City Hall, Clerk’s Office, 3rd Floor and Transportation Division, 8th Floor, 300 Dufferin 
Avenue, London, N6A 4L9: Monday to Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 

http://www.london.ca/residents/Environment/EAs/Pages/Clarke-Road-Improvements.aspx
http://www.london.ca/residents/Environment/EAs/Pages/Clarke-Road-Improvements.aspx


 
London Public Library, Central Branch, 251 Dundas Street, London, N6A 6H9: Monday 
to Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m., Friday 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Saturday 9:00 
a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  
 
If you have questions or concerns regarding the information provided in the 

Environmental Study Report, please contact a member of the project team before 

Wednesday, September 11, 2019:  

Peter Kavcic, P.Eng. 

Transportation Design Engineer 

Transportation Planning & Design 

City of London 

pkavcic@london.ca 

519-661-CITY (2489) ext. 4581 

Isaac Bartlett, P.Eng. 

Project Manager 

Stantec Consulting Ltd. 

Isaac.bartlett@stantec.com 

519-675-6643 

If concerns regarding this project cannot be resolved in discussion with the City of 

London, a person/party may submit a Part II Order Request Form. The Part II Order 

Request Form is available online on the Forms Repository website 

(http://www.forms.ssb.gov.on.ca/) by searching “Part II Order” or “012-2206E” (the form 

ID number). Completed forms must be sent to the Minister of the Environment, 

Conservation and Parks, with a copy of the form to the Director of Environmental 

Assessment and Permissions Branch and the City Clerk: 

Minister 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
77 Wellesley Street West, Floor 11 
Toronto ON M7A 2T5 
Minister.mecp@ontario.ca 

Director, Environmental Assessment and Permissions Branch 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Avenue West, 1st Floor 
Toronto ON M4V 1P5 
enviropermissions@ontario.ca 

City of London 
Office of the City Clerk 
300 Dufferin Avenue, 3rd floor 
London ON N6A 4L9 

mailto:Isaac.bartlett@stantec.com
http://www.forms.ssb.gov.on.ca/
mailto:minister.mecp@ontario.ca
mailto:enviropermissions@ontario.ca


If the request has been turned down, the City can implement the project subject to any 
conditions imposed. If the request has been granted, the City can begin preparing terms 
of reference for an Individual EA, if they still wish to move ahead with the project. 

Please note that all personal information included in a Part II Order Request – such as 

name, address, telephone number and property location – is collected, maintained, and 

disclosed by the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks for the purpose of 

transparency and consultation. The information is collected under the authority of the 

Environmental Assessment Act or is collected and maintained for the purpose of 

creating a record that is available to the general public as described in s.37 of the 

Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. Personal information you submit 

will become part of a public record that is available to the general public unless you 

request that your personal information remain confidential. Questions about this 

collection should be referred to the City Clerk, at 519-661-2489, extension 4937. 

This Notice issued Thursday, July 18, 2019. 


